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Happy New Year!!  Letôs ring in 2017 with joy and prosperity!  My New Yearôs 

wish for each of you is for you to have a year filled with wonderful surprises 

and lots of fun!  
 
Our Christmas Kids project was very successful again this year.  On Monday, 

December 12 th , the social workers collected gifts for 75 lucky children!  The 

clubhouse was filled with wrapped and bagged gifts.  The vehicles were loaded 

(including Jim and Susanôs van) and then delivered to the schools to be given 

out to the deserving families.  

 

  
   Betsy Grannis welcomes the         Teresa Hart ley inventories the gifts  

     Social Service employees  

 

A great big thank you to the clubwomen who participated in this project:  Pat 

Lightfoot, Docia Chester, Susan Quinn, Faye Brooks, Teresa Hartley, Angela 

Williams, Doris Grissom, Teresa Mathis, Micki  Ratliff, Mary Sinzdak, Adele 

Rosati -Pate, Dianne Carroll, Marie Monsees, Joyce Canady, Ouida King, Mary 

Fran cis Harrison, Arianna Harrison, Liz Smith, Patty Marsh, and Catherine 

Lane.  Thank you for being such good stewards of your lists and for going 

abo ve and beyond to give these kids an exceptional Christmas!  

file:///C:/Users/Sarah/Documents/Womens%20Club/Newsletters/August%202015/August%202015%20Newsletter-TWCC.docx
http://www.gfwcnc.org/
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January  

Birthdays  
1/ 1     Brenda Gay 

1/1 2    Liz Smith 

1/16     Angela Williams 

1/24     Susan Quinn 

1/2 5    Linda Strevig 

1/ 31    Margaret Lee 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Christmas Kids project is one of our big club projects in support of our 

community and we couldnôt do what we do without the amazing support of the 

Civitan Club.  The monies that they donate to wards this project make it 

possible for us to take care of so many more kids than we could handle on our 

own budget.  This year was the largest contribution they have contributed to 

this joint effort ï over $4600!!!  So please thank any members of the Civi tan 

Club that you know and tell them what a difference their contribution makes 

to this effort.  

 

The new year finds our club already busy with the next project.  Our local Arts 

Festival is happening this first week of January.  The items will be deliver ed to 

the Clayton Center and judged.  They will be on display all this month and the 

Student Art Awards Ceremony will be held on Thursday, January 5 th  from 6 ï 

7:30pm.  Please make it a point to be there in support of these talented kids.  

 
I leave you with  a paraphrase from the devotional book óJesus Callingô to think 

about for this new year:  

 

ñMy thoughts embrace you in everlasting Love.  I also know the 
plans I have for you: plans to prosper you and not to harm you, 
plans to give you hope and a future.  Be ready for the adventure.ò 

December Meeting Highlights 
Welcome to 4 new members  who joined in November : Mindy Delcher , Cathy 

Mendola , Marcella Sutherland and Catherine Walker!!!  

           
   Mindy Delcher      Cathy Mendola      Marcella Sutherland   Catherine Walker  

 

The December meeting was hosted by the Education CSP and a wonderful 

meal of ham, butternut squash casserole and broccoli cole slaw was provided 

by Tina Bolick/Skylines.  The clubhouse was beautifully decorated and Brenda 

Gay orchestrated another wonderful Christmas production, ñBernie Bearôs 

Christmasò. 

  
ñBernie Bearôs Christmasò with Bernie Bear and Granny Puppeteers, Brenda 

Gay (Bernie) and Betsy Grannis (Granny) and soloist Sarah Brooks  

http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/h/helenkelle392962.html?src=t_newyears
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/h/helenkelle392962.html?src=t_newyears
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/h/helenkelle392962.html?src=t_newyears
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=january+birthday+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=528815609C80A254BA40BBA58EE62085D0F91ED6&selectedIndex=13&ccid=Kwncm0j%2b&simid=608049048321263582&thid=OIP.M2b09dc9b48fe2765699a7b8f4c402618H0
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RSVP your CSP Chair by 
Sunday before the 
meeting if you will be 
attending the January  
lunch meeting and any 
guests you may be 
bringing.  
 

Things to bring to January 
Lunch Meeting: 

¶ Prescription/Over - 
the-Counter Pill 
Bottles  

¶ Used or new 1st grade 
level books  

¶ Box Tops for 
Education and Pop 
Tops 

 

 

 

 

REMINDER: Time reports 
must be submitted to Donna 
Steele as soon as possible 
following completion of a 
project.  At the latest, 
Donna needs to receive 
time reports by J an. 2 nd.  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

            
   Brenda Gay (Bernie Bear) leads     Jan Hemby and Teresa Mathis enjoy  

 everyone in ñI Wish You a Merry      listening to Marlene Dillon on the hand  

          Christmasò                     bell playing her part in ñJingle Bellsò 

 

 
Peggy Earp presents an inspirational invocation and at the conclusion of the 

meeting, reviewed the real meaning of the Twelve Days of Christmas  

 

A big thanks to the Civitan Club who donated over $4 600 from their 50 -50 

raffle that was used to buy gifts for the Christmas Kids Project.  

 

        
Angela Williams turns over more than       Rachel Masimore won the beautiful  

$4 600 from the Civitan 50 -50 raffle           fruit topiary donated by the Junior  

                                                            Womanôs Club for allowing them to 

                                    use the clubhouse  

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=don't+forget+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=86802B614D8A040655C38E1267462F18561FA5D7&selectedIndex=88&ccid=JUgF6mkl&simid=608014654222438381&thid=OIP.M254805ea692521fd39f426f533a307c7H0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=timesheets+are+due+notification&view=detailv2&&id=1EDFED60C035FD48499BD43E2D5B2EECF464C69C&selectedIndex=49&ccid=9KGmJhD2&simid=608042515684066121&thid=OIP.Mf4a1a62610f64d4f9300d44bb7ea36bbo0
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January 3 rd    
Clubwomanôs and students 
Arts Festival entries due  at 
Clayton Center , 10am -Noon  

 
January 5 th   

Local Arts Festival  

Student Art Awards 
Ceremony at Clayton Center  

6pm ï 7:30pm  
   

January 11 th   
TWCC Lunch Meeting 

11:45am ; Home Life  CSP 
will host  

Public Issues CSP to meet 

following lunch meeting  
 

January 12 th   

Night óNô Gals 7pm 
 

January 1 4 th   
District Board Meeting, 

Greenville, NC  
 

January 1 8 th   
Arts CSP and Membership 
joint event , ñMingle and 

Craft Workshopò at the 
clubh ouse  

10am ï 2pm  
 

March 29 th   
ESO to meet at Clayton 

Bakery, 10:00am  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Arts Festival 

 

Chair :                   

Brenda Hill    

Clubwomanôs Arts Festival entries and student 

art entri es will need to be taken to  the Clayton  

Center on January 3 , 2017, from at 10:00 am 

ï 12:00 noon .  (Please note the date change).  

The Student Award Ceremony will be held on 

Thursday, January 5 th ,  6 - 7: 30pm  at the Clayton 

Center.  

Home Life CSP 

 

Chair:   

Jan Hemby  

On December 5 th , Barbara Pierce and Lou McHale 

took snacks , hats, books and throws to the cancer 

treatment center on 42 E ast .  

 

Night ôNõ Gals 

 

Co- Chair s:                

Ma ry Sinzdak       

Micki Ratliff  

 

The Night óNô Gals December 15th  meeting was 

held at  The Pottery Camp  in Clayton . Attending 

the ceramic painting night (pictured below, left to 

right)  was meeting organize r Cheryl Champion , 

Betsy Grannis,  Micki Ratliff, Mary Sinzdak, Bree 

Rude, and Rachel Masimore.  

 

 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=save+the+date+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=E0CAB0697AEA498251778CCB18BE6F5454164378&selectedIndex=18&ccid=deqYWhuq&simid=608037469099721351&thid=OIP.M75ea985a1baa7ca67d70323f6f0bdbcfo0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=fine+arts+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=98F2D3F87E65730E594BCA1DD979DA0192D7772B&selectedIndex=73&ccid=czDwOuBJ&simid=608011853755910493&thid=OIP.M7330f03ae0491d4c2952f478c09b5992o0
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Wife:  ñI look fat.  Can you 

give me a compliment? ò 

Husband:  ñYou have 

perfect eyesight.ò 

 

Wife:  ñIn my dream, I 

saw you in a jewelry store 

and you bought me a 

diamond ring.ò 

Husband:  ñI had the 

same dream and I saw 

your dad paying the bill .ò 

 

3 year old b oy: ñWhy do 

you look so fat?ò 

Pregnant Woman : ñI 

have a baby inside me.ò 

3 year old boy : ñIs it a 

good baby?ò 

Pregnant Woman : ñYes, 

it is a very good baby.ò 

3 year old boy : ñThen 

why did you eat it?ò 

 

 

 
 

Notify Dianne Carroll, 

Corresponding 

Secretary, if a card 

from the club needs to 

be sent to anyone  
 

 

 

 

International Outreach CSP 

 

Chair:  

 Mary Sinzdak        

The International CSP has arranged for Carlos 

Cruz, a former fellow of Kiva, to speak about his 

experiences volunteering for that global micro 

funding organization at the  January11th  luncheon 

meeting . 

 
 

Get your flu shot (and other vaccines) from Walgreenôs (Get a Shot, Give a 

Shot ). Email Mary Sinzdak (msinzd ak@yahoo.com ) if you get your flu shot at 

Walgreenôs so she can track club member participation in this very worthwhile 

program . 

Arts CSP 

 

Co- Chair s:  

Angela Williams  

Faye Brooks      

The Arts CSP and the Membership Committee are 

planning a "mingle and cra ft workshop"  on  

January 18, 2017  at the clubhouse from  10:00 

am -  2:00 pm .  We will be making no sew flannel 

blankets to take to the UNC Children's Cancer  

Center and to Harbor House.  This will be an 

opportunity to mingle with our new and old 

members and s hare a  day of volunteering.  We 

will serve light r efreshments and a light lunch.  

Hope to see everyone there !!  

 

 

Public Issues CSP 

 

Co- Chair s:           

Teresa Mathis  

Bree Rude        

The Public Issues CSP welcomes the following new 

members:  Patty Mars h, Adele Rosati -Pate, 

Marcella Sutherland  

 

The Public Issues CSP made donations to the 

following in December:  Clayton Police 

Department Canine Unit, the North Carolina USO, 

Harbour House 2016 Flood Restoration Project, 

and to the general purpose account f or veterans 

at the Fayetteville VA Medical Center .  

 

The Public Issues CSP will meet immediately 

following the January 11 th  TWCC lunch meeting .  

mailto:msinzdak@yahoo.com
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=joke+of+the+month&view=detailv2&&id=D34C0710575C379510951A718C14F77CE79C4B09&selectedIndex=19&ccid=UVbAfLrp&simid=608013777787225242&thid=OIP.M5156c07cbae907a4b48cd68d51518f5fo0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=greeting+cards&view=detailv2&&id=45F1B8F9BD8F3B9E07480772960CB0C438AE26E4&selectedIndex=12&ccid=QIEiGxhR&simid=608006725663196355&thid=OIP.M4081221b18517a3eda6bc94f0491c92fo0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Kiva&view=detailv2&&id=B4E3ADC872E4D31C70F7989599E1F8207E063C8F&selectedIndex=1&ccid=6C3lGcIJ&simid=608033444726833753&thid=OIP.Me82de519c2091be6199cfd60c17e6d2co0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=no+sew+blanket&view=detailv2&&id=5CABB27038A549F182DE13A765398B1A076AD2E3&selectedIndex=72&ccid=pMNuVh9W&simid=608052617457042541&thid=OIP.Ma4c36e561f56ad39c893664efe797ea1o0
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Arts Festival  

Homework helpers/ 

afterschool tutors at 

Cooper Elementary 

(see Education)  

BackPack Buddies   

Members to se rve on 

the TWCC Hospitality 

Team  

Mingle and craft 

workshop ï make no 

sew flannel blankets  

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

January  Menu  
Entrée provided by 

Morning Glory Inn  

Shepherdôs Pie 

Carrot Salad  

Veggie  

Home Life  CSP will host 

and provide dessert  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Education CSP 

 

Co- Chair s:               

Marlene Dillon      

Brenda Gay  

Happy NEW YEAR for 2017!!!!   Where did 2016 

go?   As chairs, we hope everyone had a 

wonderful holiday season and will have a great 

2017.  

 

As those of you who were present know, our 

Education CSP hosted a great December 

luncheon.  Many thanks to our members who set 

up, decorated, made dessert, a nd hosted for this 

fun festive aff air.  

 

Thanks to Tina Bolick, owner of Skyline s Restaurant, for catering our lunch.  

We know a lot of work go es into catering our luncheo ns and we appreciate it 

so much!  

 

We want to thank the membership for your donations toward our gift giving to 

Harbor House as part of our program.  We collected $62.00 and our CSP 

matched it with $63.00 to make an even amount to Harbor House of $125.00.  

Our Treasurer mailed the check to them before Christmas.   

 

Hope you had an opportuni ty to see the Library window.  It was all about 

Christmas by Brenda Gay.   

 

Homework Helpers:     Members (and spouses) volunteered 39 hours for the 

Homework Helpers program at Cooper Elementary School for the fall semester. 

Many thanks to Phil Nangle, Bob and Brenda Gay, Cris Hoffman, Patty Marsh, 

Betsy Grannis and Mary Ellen Causby for helping these kids who need a little 

extra support.   We donôt yet have the dates when the program will be operating 

starting in 2017, but as soon as we get them, the volunte ers who have signed 

up will be notified. If anyone else is interested in helping occasionally, contact 

Judy Hoffman at  (919) 550 -8202 . And donôt forget to keep collecting can pop-

tops and Box -Tops for Educat ion and bring them to the meetings.  

 

                                         

Conservation CSP 

 

Chair:  

Laurie Partlo  

Conservation tip:  Don't send precious, costly 

warmed air up the chimney!  While using a 

fireplace, reduce heat loss by opening dampers in 

the bottom of the firebox (if provided) or opening 

the nearest window slightly (about an inch), 

closing the door to that room, and turning down 

the thermostat to 50 to 55 degrees.  And don't 

forget to close the flue when you're done enjoying 

the fire  
                

tel:(919)%20550-8202
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=volunteers+needed+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=8A076454DDD606ED96E46D2DE607F49F93DA22BD&selectedIndex=30&ccid=Dv8x7SdQ&simid=608052213709999346&thid=OIP.M0eff31ed2750a7d191f995301215089co0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=menu+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=72CBB8CB53D9273748884243F7921460F3D14148&selectedIndex=54&ccid=p3CXkowS&simid=608029948610545177&thid=OIP.Ma77097928c122bf7e49c47872f21d32eo0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=box+tops+for+education&view=detailv2&&id=BBC74D103308B7617412395F65FED988F6C575CA&selectedIndex=19&ccid=TKVuQiGc&simid=608045260107809968&thid=OIP.M4ca56e42219c960cc284d4d38934d68ao0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=pop+tops+for+ronald+mcdonald+house&view=detailv2&&id=6823480FAAA3472705A2506401F8760F76E13928&selectedIndex=3&ccid=RLlF4duk&simid=608053673941274189&thid=OIP.M44b945e1dba414bd203c369c97379138o0
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Itõs that time of year!  Get 
your flu shot (and other 
vaccines) from Walgreenõs 
and let Mary Sinzdak 
(msinzdak@yahoo.com) 
know so she can track the 
club member participation 
in this very worthwhile 
program. 

 
 

 

 

 

Do you have club 

memb er news, 

personal 

announcements, 

family news , personal 

achievements  or 

recipes  to share with 

club members?  

Please submit by the  25 th  

of the months to the 

ñClub Chatterò Editor, 

Sarah Brooks  

sbrooksgolfer@gmail. com  
 

 

 

 
The Conservation CSP will be collecting empty plastic pill bottles for Matthew 

25: Ministries (m25m.org). They accept donations of empty plastic pill bottles 

for inclusion in shipments of medical supplies and for shredding and recycling.  

Their pill bottle program fulfills the dual needs of improving medical care in 

developing countries and caring for our environment.  

 
Acceptable collection items include:  

Á Prescription and over - the -counter pill bottles  

Á Large and small pill bottles  

Á Pill Bott les with and without secure caps (child resistant)  

Pill bottles that are not appropriate to include with shipments of medical 

supplies are recycled for cash that goes towards Matthew 25: Ministriesô 

programs . If you wish to prepare bottles for shipment rat her than 

recycling, please adhere to the following guidelines:  

Á Bottles included in shipments of medical suppli es must have an all 

plastic lid  

Á Remove labels, leaving no glue or residue  

Á Wash  bottles i n very hot water and dish soap  

Á Rinse and dry thoroughly  

Á Repla ce lids on clean, dried bottles  

Á Place clean, recapped bottles in ziplock bags marked ñClean 

Bottles.ò These will be blended with medical supplies.  

Á Unbagged bottles will be recycled.  

        
We would also like to encourage you to dispose of your old m edications at the 

Clayton Police Department. There is a collection box in the lobby. These can 

be any type of medications (prescription, over - the -counter, liquid, pill, etc.). 

Please donôt flush your medications! 

mailto:msinzdak@yahoo.com
mailto:sbrooksgolfer@gmail.com
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=get+a+shot+give+a+shot&view=detailv2&&id=1F0582DC18EA9F52DB1F7BF95C50A8FF7CE202F0&selectedIndex=8&ccid=f7zrcHon&simid=608014877431104613&thid=OIP.M7fbceb707a278c78a486b4b8cb8014fao0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=fireplace&view=detailv2&&id=584B53BE0F1AAE737FF48E490BB2137ADB1B7290&selectedIndex=1&ccid=XDGWT/2B&simid=608039350320106713&thid=OIP.M5c31964ffd81521f2136c11e64aff8b9o0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=matthew+25+ministries&view=detailv2&&id=53DBB38146D4FB4CF0ED8D631D18A225CD586C2A&selectedIndex=0&ccid=TyTyyYI/&simid=607987686146901034&thid=OIP.M4f24f2c9823f9f099a05ac762e881f6eo0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=pill+bottle&view=detailv2&&id=27D4E257B5925BC2EA78586EC5DACB4AC594FA51&selectedIndex=68&ccid=uK0T%2bLlh&simid=608023592070809361&thid=OIP.Mb8ad13f8b9617c7f9466f4199079b6d0o0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=don't+flush+your+meds&view=detailv2&&id=68AD0016DDE67C053DD89E8483E877D60CD020A4&selectedIndex=1&ccid=BNV99pvk&simid=608024923509491867&thid=OIP.M04d57df69be4941743bc88136fd85cc5o0


 

 
Page 8 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

In the event of illness or 
bereavement, members are 

encouraged to contact 
Marie Monsees if assistance 

is needed with meals, 
errands, etc.  

Call 919- 553- 5289 or email 
mariemonsees35@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Be sure to sign up for 
AmazonSmile and select  
òWomans Club of Claytonó  
as your charity.  For more 
information, refer to the 
October 2016 newsletter or 
contact Angela Williams 

Executive Board Meeting and Brunch 
  

The Executive Board met  at the Morning Glory Inn on December 21 st .  Prior to 

the meeting, board members enjoyed a brunch that included dishes brought 

by the attendees.  A big thanks to Betsy Grannis for hosting this event!  

 

   
        Delicious Food  enjoyed b y all !            Teresa Hartley, Bree Rude and  

                                                                            Laurie Partlo  

 

 

         L to R: Marie Monsees, Faye Brooks, Pat Lightfoot, Debbie Ragland,  

      Angela Williams and Dianne Carr oll  are ready to get down to business  

  

mailto:mariemonsees35@gmail.com
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=hospitality+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=8351AC07E89BF9CEABCCFF9FA1EB71F52538BD03&selectedIndex=106&ccid=oVRJPrAX&simid=608013034923229876&thid=OIP.Ma154493eb017b16b548265e51424f789o0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=amazon+smile+logos+for+use&view=detailv2&&id=A6466241CD24B723E989F3ACDAACA58FC2A0CA09&selectedIndex=8&ccid=IrJNTc6f&simid=608019120928719941&thid=OIP.M22b24d4dce9feced7b16f8b3164b9376o0

